HCS HB 2183 and 1389 —-- STREET LIGHT MAINTENANCE BOARD
SPONSOR: Burns

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass with HCS" by the Standing
Committee on Local Government by a vote of 12 to 0. Voted "Do
Pass" by the Standing Committee on Rules- Legislative Oversight by
a vote of 8 to 2.

The following is a summary of the House Committee Substitute for HB
2183 and 1389.

This bill increases from $50 to $100 the attendance fee authorized
for board members of a street light maintenance district.

This bill is similar to HB 740 (2019).

The following is a summary of the public testimony from the
committee hearing. The testimony was based on the introduced
version of the bill.

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that the street light maintenance
district has revitalized Lemay Ferry Road. Raising the meeting fee
will allow the district to attract new board members.

Testifying for the bill was Representative Burns.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.



